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A. EXECUTIVE SUMMARY 
 

The 2023-2024 Audited Financial Statements were reviewed with the Audit 
Committee on November 20, 2024 in conjunction with the External Auditors 
Report in which Deloitte LLP provided an unqualified (clean) audit opinion.  
 
The financial result for the 2023-2024 fiscal year show an in-year deficit of 
$19.6M representing an improvement of $38.5M compared to the 2023-2024 
Revised Estimates and the Ministry approved in-year deficit of $58.1M.  
 
As a result, the accumulated deficit (or debt) has been reduced from $47.8M as 
initially projected in December 2023 to $9.3M as of August 31, 2024 (referred 
to as Working Funds in Note 11 of the Financial Statements). 
 

B. PURPOSE 
 

Consistent with Regulation and Board Policy the Draft Financial Statements and 
resultant External Auditor Report were reviewed by the Audit Committee. 
 
Upon recommendation from the Audit Committee the Financial Statements are 
then presented to the Board of Trustees for approval and submitted to the 
Ministry of Education within prescribed reporting timelines. 

 
C. BACKGROUND 

 
Deloitte LLP have audited the attached 2023-2024 Draft Financial Statements 
based on the audit plan presented to management in September 2024. 
 
The Auditors presented their findings and recommendations to the Audit 
Committee and responded to questions from Committee Members. 
 

D. RECOMMENDATION 
 

That the Board of Trustees approve the 2023-2024 Audited Financial 
Statements, as recommended by the Audit Committee. 

 
 
 
 
 

 


